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Comments I note the additional information provided by the applicant to try and address the concerns of 
objectors, however it has not changed my view that the application should be refused. 
 
The applicant's have not addressed nor for the most part will they ever be able to, the following strong 
issues that this application throws up: 
a) The  access along Loxwood Road is too narrow for HGVs and the increased density of trucks on this 
narrow road will lead to a reduction in road safety. 
b) The access point is on a difficult bend which means that other road users will have limited time to 
react to trucks turning into or out of the site. 
c) There is no identified need for the clay and the new information provides no certainty as to the end 
use or users. 
d) The scheme is driven by the commercial gain to be had from land fill and will damage a tranquil 
woodland which is used by local residents from Loxwood, Rudgwick and Alfold for country walks. 
e) The ecological damage to Ancient Woodland, Veteran Trees and the wide variety of flora and fauna 
will be immense. 
f) The animals that call this woodland home will be displaced which goes against all of the 
Government objectives for wildlife. 
 
These are the main reasons this application should be refused and there are many more detailed ones 
put forward by experienced professionals and local people alike. The applicant has sought to silence as 
many of these objections as possible by harrassing the Council in an un-democratic and un-
professional way. Whether they like it or not the voice of the people will be heard! 
Anne Leahy 
Arundene Orchard 
Loxwood Road. 
Rudgwick  
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